CAPITAL AREA CATESOL STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Friday, Jan. 22th - 5:30pm-7:00pm
Starbucks
1401 Alhambra Blvd
Sacramento, CA 95816

In attendance, Erika Rose, Stephanie Anderson, Albert Lozano, Betsy Gilliland, Laura Rodman
Start time: 5:40

1. Introductions – people went around the table introducing themselves.

2. Positions on Steering Committee – there was a suggestion that the secretary position be split into two jobs.  One of the jobs would be Web Site Master handling technology issues and creating flyers.  The second position would be taking minutes at meetings.  Leslie Freeland, the current secretary, expressed through Erika Rose that she would like to be in the position as Web Site Manager.

It is time to select steering committee members for next year.  Position will be posted on the website and through email for open positions.  Positions start in April.  At the meeting, steering committee members were asked if they wanted to continue in positions that are open.  Stephanie Anderson said she would like to be Treasurer. Laura Rodman volunteered to act as Secretary for taking minutes at meetings.   Erika said she would post on the website for the positions.  If anyone wanted to volunteer for the positions, the deadline would be January 30.

3. Choosing level chairs in our chapter – Erika asked if we should have grade level chairs within our chapter.  The consensus was that we shouldn’t have grade level chairs since our chapter is not large enough to warrant chairs.  If we were to have a workshop, there would be about 30 to 35 people in attendance, which is not enough to have an effective breakout session by grade levels.

4. Deadline for the Spring CATESOL newsletter– January 31 is the deadline for submission of articles to the CATESOL newsletter.

5. Student Essay Contest Deadline – posted on the CATESOL website are the deadlines for various community college essay contests along with awards for attending the CATESOL Spring conference in April.  If anyone is interested in applying, they need to go the website.

6. Spring Workshop – the location for the Spring Workshop is scheduled for Saturday, March 13 at Cosumnes River College from either 9:00 to 12:00 or 9:30 to 12:00.  The speaker will be Dr. John Clark from Cal State Sacramento speaking on Academic Listening.  Cost of attendance will be $10 for members and $15 for nonmembers.  Bethany and Stephanie volunteered to get food for the event.  Erika will be meeting with Dr. Clark re: how long he needs for his presentation and any other requirements he needs.  It was decided to compensate Dr. Clark $200 for speaking plus a possible additional $25 if he needs copies made for the conference.  Members discussed having publishers present at the conference.  Would the publishers be needed before the conference, during break sessions, or after the event?  The ideal scenario would be having publishers present during the whole conference.  Erika will contact publishers.

7. Social Event – The social event was postponed from January due to costs.  Erika suggested a special committee for this event.  Stephanie and James Strode will look into a place that is cost effective.   Steering committee members thought a reasonable cost per person attending should be $10 to cover expenses.  A raffle should be held with gift baskets to raise additional funds.  A tentative date of May 8 was suggested for this event.

8. Additional business – Albert asked steering committee members if they felt the state conference for CATESOL should be moved to the fall instead of the spring.  Does it make a difference?  Committee members didn’t express any strong feelings either way about when the conference should be held other than the fact that the planning would take place during the summer when some people might not be around.  

9. Meeting conclusion – Next steering committee meeting is Friday, February 26 at 5:30 at the Starbucks on Alhambra.  Meeting ended at 6:22.  

